
The Shriek
Hi Nobles, 
Ladies and Family,
As always thank you for the opportunity to serve as your Potentate.
We have been busy with fundraising and activities. Now that warmer weather is here, 
we are at full force on parades. In May we had three parades, Fun Fest, Milford and The 
Memorial Day parade in the Valley, Thanks to all who attended. Pigeon Forge we had 
approx. 100 Nobles, Ladies, Family and Friends from Syrian Shrine, what a great time! We 
had the Corvette’s, Mini-Racer’s, Motor Patrol, Mustang’s and the Cincy Drifter’s in the 
Parade. Believe it or not, everyone finished the Parade! Not a single vehicle broke down, 
that’s right not even a Mustang!.. We also had 43 attend the Pirates Show and Dinner, that 
must be a record. I know I had a great time, hope you did as well. No parades in June but 
three in July Owensville, Norwood and the 4th of July parade of your choice, but you will 

need a parade permission waiver from the Temple for a 4th of July. (I recommend Independence, Ky.), they were the only 
City that did not cancel their parade last year. A few of us participated and had a great time. The Mayor of Independence even 
made it a point to thank us for coming out and gave us an open invitation for future parades. On a side note, if anyone has a 
connection with the Mayor of Norwood see if he can get the roads repaved before the Norwood Parade.
The Classic Chariots Cruise-in was a big hit, we must have had 40 nice Cars and Trucks for the Cruise-in and someone 
brought out a Drift Trike! Really Cool I must say. I think this was a great turn out considering it was moved because of rain, 
and we were competing with a large car show in Lawrenceburg. Great Job Classic Chariots and all who came and helped.
The 12th Annual Car, Truck & Bike Show is Saturday June 19th, we are having it here at the Shrine Center. We moved the 
Car, Truck & Bike show to the Shrine Center last year and it was a big success. We will need help with this event, let us know 
if you can and would like to help. If you have a car, truck, bike or even a parade vehicle bring it out, put it in the show and 
enjoy the fellowship.
We will be Dark in July and August for Temple Business meetings, but still be active with fundraising, activities, unit events 
and Committee meetings at the Shrine Center. Let us not forget the Family Picnic Saturday August 14th, I will be there, 
hope you will too. Bring your (our) family, kids, grandkids, great grandkids and even great-great grandkids. I know you have 
them…. Also, in August The Temple Golf Outing Sat. Aug. 21st…. The Shrine Masons Reds Game Sun. Aug. 22nd. Don’t 
wait to get your discounted tickets, we have limited tickets discounted. 
Membership is working hard on bringing in new nobles. We still need your help by reaching out to other Brother Masons and 
good men interested in becoming a Freemason. We will be naming the Installation Ceremonial “The Richard A. Dickerscheid 
Grand Master of Ohio Class.” 
Membership should be our number one Fundraiser! And our number one Fundraiser should be Membership!

Work Hard...Be Humble.....Be Kind.......
Yours in Faith,

Tony Bowling
2021 Potentate
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Congratulations to Syrian Shrines very own illustrious 
Randall Proctor 2013, for being named “Mason Of The 
Year” of the 1st  Masonic District…  











Antique Caravan
Membership a top priority for Syrian Shrine and our 
unit. The membership of Syrian Shrine continues to 
decline at an alarming rate. In fact, last year, every 
2.5 days, the Syrian Shrine lost a Noble. While 
this statistic is shocking, with a cooperative effort 
throughout Syrian, it is not irreversible. 2020 was 
a different and difficult year, and this 1st quarter 
of 2021, is not much better.! As we cope with the 
realities of living through a pandemic, I am very 
thankful to be part of a Brotherhood that looks after 
one another. We are back to parading and playing 
in the street. And it’s about time! Gary 

Cincy Drifter
With our first parade in the mountains, with no 
breakdowns for our whole Temple it was a sweet 
way to start our parade season. Thanks to our past 
potentate for doing a great job leading us in the 
first two parades, great job brother. We are looking 
forward to our 12th annual car show at our Temple 
on June 19th as for other parades we have one on 
7/27/21 at Norwood. We will have to check with 
our Parade Marshall for up to the minute scheduling. 
If anyone is interested in joining the Drifters, please 
call Travis Proctor at 513-417-2189 or Tim Redrow 
at 513-724-5522 T.J.P.P.

Classic Chariots
Hello again everyone! We would like to thank those 
who came out to enjoy our second Cruise In of the 
season in May and we hope to see you again on 
June 23RD and July 28TH. Any car, truck or bike is 
welcome to join us from 5 pm to 9 pm at the Temple. 
Food is available to purchase for your dinner. 
Remember you can get your Show & Shine Calendar 
from us while you are there. Continued THANKS to 
the OB for letting us share one of their Wednesdays. 
If you have questions about our club, you can call 
or text Chuck Jeffers our PR guy at 513-884-3172.
Don’t forget about the Car & Bike show at the Temple 
on Sat June 19TH from 9 am to 3 pm. $15 if you 
pre-register, $20 on day of show. Call the office at 
513-751-3800 to register. Chuck Jeffers, HP&P

Clowns
1st off I would like to say Happy birthday to Stripers 
Daclown this young clown turns 30 years on the 3rd. 
He has been with our unit since he was 14 years old. 
He became a EA on this 19th Birthday, the following 
week he gave it back, and did his FC, and yes a 
week later he gave that back and also did so with 
his MM. Soon thereafter he became a Shriner and 
a Shrine clown. He had to go off to college. That is 
why he did his work so fast. He is also my youngest 
Son. My oldest son is also one of us. He is Names 
Daclown, you can call him Names. His Birthday is 
July 24 th. Both young men did their degree work in 
a full form. I am just a proud father bragging on his 
kids. But the point that I am trying to make with this 
article is for each one of us Mason’s /Shriners that 
are out there we need to build our craft, and what 
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better way to do it then to pass 
it on to our sons and grandsons 
into it. This month I would like 
to talk about one of our newer 
clowns . This clown became a 
member in 2016. His type of 
clown is charter. A football fan to 
be exact.  Yes, I am talking about 
Cheese Head. Cheese Heads 
real name is Ely Spiegel. He is a 
past Master of his Lodge. Cheese 
Head is our units Secretary. Some 
of the things that Cheese Head 

has done for our unit has started us a new Syrian 
Shrine clown unit web site. He also set us up with the 
zoom meeting for 2020 and ongoing. Cheese Head 
has done some similar things for GLSCUA and ISCA. 
Cheese Head has been continually active for the 5 
years. On the Parade route the spectator’s almost 
always have something to say to him about the team 
he roots for. I would like to Thank you Sir for all that 
you have done, are doing, and for the things you 
going to do. Oh yes Cheese Head is in in line to be 
President of GLSCUA in 2025. Barrels DaClown
Clown Director G.L.S.C.U.A P.P 2017

Desert Riders
Wow, just got back from Pigeon Forge and am 
already writing about the Fourth of July. Did 
everyone have a good time down in Tennessee? I 
know the Desert Riders did, and yes, we finished the 
parade!!! Much needed thankyou’s need to go out 
to our Director Mike Hensley Who put in more hours 
than I want to count slaving over these 53-year-
old pieces of #@&%. Every time we went to fix one 
thing, we broke three other things. But that is what 
we love. Hopefully, the Valley parade on Memorial 
Day goes as well, and the fourth of July parade is 
well attended. Our heartfelt thanks go out to all the 
Nobles who bought our fundraising tickets. And the 
lucky winners are ____________, ___________, and 
_______________. Since I am writing this the first 
part of May and the drawing is not until June you 
can fill in the blanks and put your name in there and 
tell everyone that you won. Hope all your days this 
Summer are filled with joy and a little sunshine. If you 
travel over the summer stay safe and we will see you 
in August. Tim CAllahan,O.G. Secretary

Directors Staff
Greetings everyone! We want to let everyone know 
that parades are coming up! Mark your calendars 
The Milford parade will be June 3. The Owensville 
parade will be July 18. If it is not canceled the 
Norwood parade will be July 27.. Hope to see 
everyone there. Please come out and enjoy. Everyone 
has a good time. A very big thank you to all the 
members who turned out to the paper crusade on 
May 15. Everyone had a good time. Thank you for 
helping raise money. Please bring in a new member 
to the organization this year. We are counting on you 
to help boost membership. At the time of writing this 
article Father’s Day is 41 days away. Do not forget 
your fathers. Wives hopefully will not forget you. Do 
not forget the car and bike show at the Shrine Center 
in June. It will be a lot of fun. This Memorial Day let 
us remember the veterans who served so gallantly in 
past wars to preserve our freedom that we so very 
much enjoy today. “Our flag does not fly because 
the wind moves it. it flies with the last breath of each 
soldier who died protecting it.” Unknown.  Sharon 
and Rob have returned from Hocking Hills. Hocking 
Hills will never be the same again. We all know 
who to blame, it’s not Rob. June, July Birthdays: Bill 
Shannon June 17. We have no birthdays in July , so 
Happy Birthday to all the Nobles in the Shrine!

Hillbilly Clan #5
YEEEEE-HAW and HOW-DO ~ Summer lovin’ 
having a blast, summer lovin’ is happening too 
fast!! Make it slooooowwww down. Smell that hot 
air coming and watch out for those Cicadas or 
catch them and cook them up with some vittles!! The 
Memorial Day p-rade was one hootin and hollerin’ 
time!! Lots of hillbilly cousins and we finally got to 
p-rade after a year of being cooped up like bock, 
bock chickens and the lunch was delicious (come and 
git those hot dogs)! Raise your mason glass to more 
p-rades (can you say a 4th of July p-rade maybe). 
Happy Birthday to our June and July cousins ~ we 
celebrate you with all the vitamin D you can get 
(that would be getting out in that there sunshine!) 
and good health. The Hillbillies are scratching and 
sipping….Why are we scratching and sipping, you 
say? Be on the lookout in the upcoming newsletters 
for more information.  SCRATCH & SIP, SCRATCH & 
SIP ~ say it with us ~ SCRATCH & SIP!!  We want to 
welcome our new cousins to the fam ~ Jeremy, Cody 
and his lovely lady Keyshia (sp). There will be no July 
issue, but it’s on like donkey kong for August. Be safe 
out there and remember to stay kind and help out 
your fellow neighbor. tjg



THESE WE DO NOT FORGET

In Memoriam
JOSEPH W. BAKER ...............................04/16/2021

May They Rest From Their Labors.

Legion of Honor
The Legion of Honor members are excited to be 
able to mingle again with others, and possibly be 
in parades to show off our units and all the Shrine 
members. We’re now looking for some more 
veterans to join us on the third Tuesday of the month 
at the Shrine. How about some of the younger 
veterans coming out and joining us. We have a 
great group of men and we would like to have you. 
Remember, It’s an Honor to Belong to the Legion of 
Honor. Jim

Roadsters
The Roadsters are holding meetings again! It is so 
great to get together! We meet the 4th Tuesday of 
each month at 6:30. And we are enjoying parade 
season again! Looking forward seeing everyone at 
the parade in Milford on June 3rd. Please contact 
me at 513-218-2380 if you’re interested in joining 
us. We have cars available!  Happy June birthdays 
to Bill Burwinkel (13th) and Lynn Bischak (15th)! 
Enjoy your day!  Happy 4th of July to everyone!

Shrine Golf League
Greetings Nobles and friends. Well, with what 
the first two months of our Golf League has had 
to deal with, Mother Nature has not been all that 
kind. Between the rain and cold temperatures, we 
were only able to get in a couple of good rounds. 
However, we are sure better weather is on the way. 
We invite you to join us at Glenview Golf Course, 
(the best public course in the area.)  Located at 
Sharon Rd. and Springfield Pike (Rt. 4.) Our first tee 
time is at 8:45 A.M. Come alone, bring a partner 
or a foursome and enjoy nine holes of great golf 
on a great golf course. Now for a chuckle or two…
seems this Noble was going through the belongings 
of his deceased father and found a shoe repair claim 
check, that was 25 years old. Curious, he goes to 
the shop and hands the owner the ticket.  The owner 
goes back and then reappears. “Good news,” he 
begins, “They’ll be ready next Friday.” Remember…
always concentrate a little more on the fourth putt….
Nobles keep on swinging…. Dick Manifold

BLACK CAMEL
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WALTER T RUBIN
TOM S TARR

ENOCH STAPLETON
OWEN BARNHART

RICHARD EARLY
WILLIAM HORN
JOHANTHAN NEALAN

CHARLES CULBERTSON

DENNIS GRIMM
SAMUEL CUNNINGHAM
GARY TRAUB

KHOSROW ALAMIN
DALE ADKINS
BRUCE JOHNSON

DAVID AARONSON

BILL HENDRICKSON-33RD
CHARLES DROEGE
BRADFORD WEISIGER
GREGORY FITE
GEORGE JAMES

EDWARD SMITH
JAMES D CATCHEN, II
JOSHUA S PROWS

JOHN L KELLER
EDWARD PAMER
MICHAEL ROSTKOWSKI
KEVIN G SELL

CHARLES GREENERT
ERVIN MOERMOND
THEODORE ELLIOTT
EARL K SCOTT
MICHAEL D WELDY
KENNETH E UNDERDOWN
JAMES K LAWSON

FRANK RITCHIE
BEN DONALD BLEVINS
RONALD CUMMINS
ANTON J DSUBAN, IV

LAWRENCE DONOHOO
WILLIAM BURWINKEL

DANIEL GRAVES

VIRGIL BARRETT
RAYMOND GORMAN
WILLIAM ROTHWELL
JOHN EZELL

CHARLES SHANNON
CLAUDE CAMPBELL
MICHAEL R MILES
DAVID MILLER

WILLIAM GUENTHNER

ROBERT T WARD, JR
MICHAEL W MOSES, SR.

HAROLD ELY
THOMAS W LUECKE
JOHN W BURWINKEL
JOSEPH ROOK

RICHARD G. SMITH, JR
DAVID A DAY
KYLE A. SWAIN

HILLARY EVANS
THOMAS ELLIOTT
JOHATHAN LEDFORD

JIMMY R THOMAS
TIM J REDROW, PP
JAMES DOWNING
DONALD C NORMAN
JON A LINBERG
DAVID KING, JR

ROBERT HAMMONDS
JEREMY CHANEY

MICHAEL F FITE

JAN APRO
KENNETH HAMILTON
JAMES WHITAKER
ERNEST W BROWN
GREGORY G JOHNSTON
MARK A BROWN

WILLIAM R DENNLER

WILLIAM J TIERNEY
DAVID SAMUELSON, 33RD
MICK L ADELSPERGER
DONOVAN DONOHOO

HAROLD HOLLIDAY
DANIEL S ASKREN

BERNARD NAEGELE
DEWAYNE C WARD

GLENN H SMITH
DONALD TAYLOR
MICHAEL LARKIN

MICHAEL GOINS
JEFFERY GILLS

CLARENCE R MAUS
HARRY I LEE

BRYAN MCGLONE

ROBERT A PEETZ
PAUL H. TUERCK
ROGER A KETTERER
DENVER T STANFIELD

ROBERT HOLDEN
MARTIN A MEYER
JAMES S PROWS

ROBERT M MOORE
PERRY G KELLY
WILLIAM T ALLEN
MATTHEW L MEYER

H. S. MOORE
LARRY O WALLACE
DAVID A JONES
ROBIN S BOSSMAN

BILL E SMITH

PHILIP TALIAFERRO, III

WALTHAM E SHELTON
ENESS T JIM
SHAWN M HODGE

CALVIN H BRANSCOMB
DONALD L CARSON
ROBERT R GRAY, JR
JERRY G WELLS
DONALD H NEWMAN

DONALD S GOOD
PAUL E REUSCHER

DARWIN MCGLADDERY
MARVIN R SCHUBERT
DELMAR EVERSOLE

WILLIAM BOSSENBERGER
HOWARD D LEWIS
ROBERT W FORD
KENNETH E ROWE

JOHN W CROXTON
RICHARD W HOTT
DAVID R SPENCER

WILLIAM G RHOADS
THOMAS F JENKINS
DOUGLAS J DYEHOUSE

ADAM E COWAN
MICHAEL HENDERSON

ROBERT C EHRHARDT
JOSEPH L MASON
DAVID H TODD
JIMMY A TRAUB

JAMES G BEATTIE
PAUL D LONG
MICHAEL MAHORNEY
DENNIS D DEWEESE
TIMOTHY R WALKER
ROBERT E NEALAN

RONALD M SPAULDING
MATTHEW S HAKES

ROBERT VEITE

DONALD JEFFERS
DARRELL T SHEPHERD
DAVID A ORMES

ROBERT G SCHMITT
JOSEPH W EDGINGTON

GERALD WALKER, PP
WILLIAM E TIDD
ENESS T JIM, JR

DONALD R MORGAN
KENNETH A GURBBS
BOBBY R ROAR 



 5527 Cheviot Road  10211 Plainfield Road
 Serving White Oak/Monfort Heights Serving Deer Park, Evendale, Blue Ash

Call us at (513) 385-0511 for a free consultation 
or to schedule an appointment.

Funeral Directors: Bob, Karen and Sarah Mihovk, Chris Rudolph, 
Belinda Harper, Frank Schmidt, Kurt Rosenacker

Family owned since 1906

CINCINNATI/COMMONWEALTH
COUNSELING SERVICES, INC

PROVIDING 
MENTAL HEALTH AND

SUBSTANCE ABUSE SERVICE 
IN GREATER CINCINNATI

FOR OVER 40 YEARS
OFFICES IN 

WESTERN HILLS
SPRINGDALE

NORTHEN KENTUCKY
513-922-1660 
R.W. FORD

SBE CERTIFIED
Custom Fabrication

AWS D1.1, D1.5

SAUERWEIN WELDING
“Small Jobs a Specialty”

605 Wayne Park Drive
P.O. Box 15033
Cincinnati, Ohio 45215

DON SAUERWEIN
Phone: (513) 563-2979
Fax: (513) 563-1063

Support our Sponsors!

















 

 

Congratulations to Morgan Grover daughter of Trustee Carl Idler, for receiving a scholarship from the Grand Lodge of 
Ohio. Noble Carl says Morgan will be attending Hofstra University in Long Island, NY home of the Flying Dutchman! 

 

Illustrious Bowling Thanks Chief Aid Illustrious Greg Pelfrey for his 
efforts at the Pigeon Forge Temple Cook-out! 

Illustrious Bowling Thanks 
Chief Aid Illustrious Greg Pelfrey
for his efforts at the Pigeon Forge 
Temple Cook-out!

Congratulations to Morgan Grover daughter of Trustee Carl Idler, for receiving a scholarship
from the Grand Lodge of Ohio. Noble Carl says Morgan will be attending Hofstra University

in Long Island, NY home of the Flying Dutchman!
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UPCOMING
EVENTS 2021

01 - FUNDRAISING MEETING – 6:00 P.M. – SYRIAN 
SHRINE CENTER

01 - RAFFLE MANIA DOORS OPEN 6:15 P.M. – RAFFLE 
MANIA 7:00-9:00 PADDLE’S ARE $2.00 AT SYRIAN 
SHRINE CENTER

03 - MILFORD PARADE
05 - EUCHRE TOURNAMENT – TO BE DETREMINED
07 - BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING-6:00–UNIT 

DIRECTORS/CLUB PRESIDENTS -7:00
14 - BUSINESS MEETING – DINNER AT 5:30 P.M. – 

MEETING AT 7:00 P.M. @ 9730 READING ROAD 
45215 – ALL MEMBERS WELCOME

15 - MEMBERSHIP MEETING – 6:00 P.M.
19 - 13TH ANNUAL CAR & BIKE SHOW – SYRIAN SHRINE 

CENTER
20 - FATHERS DAY
21 - BONA COURT # 8 STATED MEETING – 7:00 SYRIAN 

SHRINE CENTER
26 - CAR & BIKE SHOW RAIN DATE 

4-8 - IMPERIAL SESSION – HOUSTON, TX
04 - FOURTH OF JULY – VARIOUS PARADES
12 - BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING-6:00–UNIT 

DIRECTORS/CLUB PRESIDENTS -7:00
13 - FUNDRAISING MEETING – 6:00 P.M. – SYRIAN SHRINE 

CENTER
18 - OWENSVILLE PARADE – TO BE DETERMINED
20 - MEMBERSHIP MEETING – 6:00 P.M.
23-24 - SHARONFEST
27 - NORWOOD PARADE – TO BE DETERMINED


